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Newsletter, September 2022 
Volume 66, Issue 1 

Celebrating 65 years of Friendship, Advocacy and Education  
 
 

General Meeting  
Wednesday, September 7   

In person and  Zoom options 
 

 

Guest Speaker 

Julius H. Grey 
Ad.  E. 

Member of Quebec Bar 
 

 BILL 96 AND ITS 
IMPLICATIONS 

 
7:00 p.m. Social time. Light refreshments 
will be offered in individual boxes ($25) 
and will include a complimentary glass of 
wine 
7:30 p.m.  Start of business meeting 
8:00 p.m.  Guest speaker 

See page 3 for information on 
registering for the in-person meeting or 

Zoom meeting 
 

 

Invite a friend! 

 

PRESIDENT’S LETTER 

 

I hope you all have had a healthy and enjoyable summer. 

As I write this, it is mid-August - it is still summer - and it’s 

hard to believe that our Fall Kick-Off is only about three 

weeks away! 

The 2022-23 year will be a transitional year for us as we 

move into the post-pandemic era. Yes, the pandemic is 

unfortunately still with us, but we have been vaccinated and 

we are less likely to catch Covid-19 or to pass it on to 

others. Unless government rules change, we plan to hold 

our meetings in person but also on Zoom for those who do 

not feel comfortable being in a group. We will, however, 

hold the February and March meetings on Zoom only. This 

way, no one will have to drive in bad weather should it 

arrive. 

I would like to thank Sabra Ledent and the Program 

Committee for putting together such a terrific group of 

speakers for the upcoming year. I am particularly happy 

that we have nabbed Maître Julius Grey for our kick-off, 

Wednesday, September 7  who will address the question of 

Bill 96.  

Sure to be an interesting evening, 

I am looking to seeing you all at the kick-off! 

 

Jane Cowell, 

President 
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PROGRAM  

MLUWC General Meeting 

Wednesday, September 7, 2022 

7:00 pm 

Location : Cedar Park United Church 

204 Lakeview, Pointe Claire 

Zoom ( see details below) 

Julius H. Grey, Ad.E.,  
Member of the Quebec Bar 

 
Education: 

B.A. McGill (Great Distinction) 1970 
BCL 1971, MA 1973 

BCC Oxford (1st class) 1973 

• Senior Partner Grey Casgrain (numerous cases at all levels of court) 1978 – 
• Mentor, Trudeau Foundation – 2021-2022 
• Member of the Faculty of Law McGill 1977-2003 
• Teacher – Human Rights Course – PEI 1983 - 1994 
• Lecturer Université de Montréal 1977 – 1985 
• President Canadian Human Rights Foundation 1985 – 1988 
• Author – Capitalism and the Alternatives, 2019 
• Author – Immigration Law in Canada, 1984 
• Co-Author – Entretiens avec Julius Grey, Boreal 2014 (with Geneviève Nootens) 
• Numerous articles (law, politics, literature, music) 
• Médaille du Barreau du Québec - 2004 (highest distinction of the Quebec Bar) 
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REGISTRATION SECTION FOR SEPTEMBER GENERAL 
MEETING 

 

 

Be sure to pick the right option. 

• If you will be attending in person, there will be a $25 fee for the 

after-dinner snack box and one complimentary glass of wine.  
Please register and pay for this option by midnight, September 2, at 
the following link: 
Registration for in-person option.(Ctrl+Click) 

 

  

• If you will be attending remotely and will need the Zoom link 

please register at the following link by midnight, September 6: 
Registration for Zoom (Ctrl+Click) 

Note: You will receive an email with the Zoom link the morning of the 
event. 

 

 

 

https://mluwc.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1dd3cb1d9296f8813007f286f&id=1e86ccf519&e=6ebd667f72
https://mluwc.us8.list-manage.com/track/click?u=1dd3cb1d9296f8813007f286f&id=4d1c236c94&e=6ebd667f72
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MEMBERSHIP 
 
Welcome back, everyone. I hope that all of you enjoyed your summer and were able 
to gather with family and friends in person. We are aiming at doing the same thing at 
MLUWC as much as possible. 
 
A friendly reminder that it is time to pay your MLUWC 
membership fees for the 2022-2023 season.  
If you have already renewed, thank you! 
 
If you have not yet done so, you can pay your fees in 
one of two ways:  

• by cheque, payable to MLUWC, for $120, and 
mailed to:  
Montreal Lakeshore University Women’s Club  
P.O. Box 383  
Pointe-Claire, QC  
H9R 4P3  

Or  

• Go to our website, www.mluwc.com, click on Membership, scroll down to 
Returning Members and click on the yellow <Buy Now> button which will take 
you to PayPal and follow directions. Note, if you don’t have a PayPal account, 
once on the PayPal page simply select Pay with a credit or Visa Debit card 
and follow instructions. 

 
Note → To be included in the MLUWC members’ directory you need to be a member 
in good standing by September 30. A revised directory will be e-mailed to members 
by mid-October. 
 
Looking forward to seeing you in person, 
 
Nancy Acemian  
V.P, Membership Chair 

 

 

 

 

https://d.docs.live.net/2db9bfeccdb27ec7/Documents/www.mluwc.com
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ADVOCACY COMMITTEE. 

 

Hello everyone, hope you are all well and are enjoying the summer. 

The first Advocacy meeting will take place on October 6,2022 at 7:30p.m. 
Subsequent meetings will be held on the first Thursday of every month at7:30p.m. 

We are looking forward to seeing past members and welcome newcomers. 

The meetings will be held virtually through ZOOM. The I.D. number and password 
will be forwarded closer to the first meeting. 

Patricia DuVal and I are looking forward to a new season. 

Mary Vlahos 

 
 

CFUW 
 
 
 
Thanks to the participation of our members, MLUWC received two advocacy awards 
at this year's CFUW national AGM. The first was for our walk in support of the plight 
of Afghan Women in Centennial Park last October. About 100 women took part, 
joined by representatives of the Canadian Council of Muslim Women, as well 
as  Federal, Provincial and Municipal dignitaries. 
 
The second was for our Mother's Day drive to provide sleepwear and suitcases for 
the women at a local women's shelter. 
 
Patricia Duval  
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Dear MLUWC members, 

On behalf of the Advocacy Committee, we would like to thank all the members 

who participated in the collection of sleepwear and suitcases for the West 

Island Women’s Shelter. Because of your generosity and willingness to always 

answer our calls, we were able to deliver over sixty items of sleepwear for 

mothers and children. Arrangements were made for the delivery of said items to 

coincide with Mother’s Day, thus putting some smiles on faces of 

disadvantaged women and their children. 

 

 

 

The distribution of suitcases will continue as need arises at the Shelter and we 

will continue to collect them throughout the year. Please, get in touch with Mary 

Vlahos if you have suitcases to be picked up. 
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 A special thank you to Victoria Pinnell and Sabra Ledent, who offered their 

house as a drop off place for the sleepwear. 

 

All this could not have been achieved without your help and generosity.. 

 

Best regards, 

 

Patricia DuVal & Mary Vlahos 
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MONTREAL LAKESHORE UNIVERSITY WOMENS CLUB 
Financial Report 

 

      

For the year ending: May 31  May 31 

          2022 Actual  2022 Budget 

  Membership: 153  150 

REVENUE     

MLUWC Dues   $         18,360    $            18,000  
Fall Kick-Off Event 
Revenue                    -                          -    

MLUWC  AGM  Revenue                    -                          -    

Xmas Event Fundraising               1,605    

Advertising                  400                      400  

      

TOTAL REVENUE   $         20,518    $            18,550  

      

EXPENSE     

GWI Surcharge   $          1,163    

CFUW  Membership Dues             13,591    $            11,400  

Provincial Council Dues                  324                      300  

Montreal Council of Women Dues                   60                        60  

Total Memberships   $         15,138    $            11,760  

      

      

Fall Kick-Off                    -      

AGMs Event     

Christmas Event                  194    

Hospitality - Other                    -                        150  

Total Hospitality   $             194    $                150  

      

Communications - Website                    26                        50  

Communications - Publicity                    -                        100  

Total Communications   $               26    $                150  

      

Rent                     -                     1,800  

Office, Bank, Postage                  642                      700  

PayPal Fees                  215                      250  

Insurance                   534                      450  

Total Administration   $          1,391    $              3,200  

      

Membership                  284                      400  

Newsletter  -                 30                      100  
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Program                   500                   1,200  

Advocacy                     23                      200  

CFUW Convention Delegate 2021                   -                        100  

MLUWC Scholarship Fund               2,000                   2,000  

Xmas Fundraising               1,605    

Donations - Other                  471                      800  

TOTAL EXPENSE   $         21,602    $            20,060  

      

NET INCOME  -$          1,084   -$              1,510  

      

 

Bank Balance as at May 31, 2022:  
$8,281.69   

      

 
 

 

NOTES 

       

Once again, this year we operated at a loss ($1,084), as we have in the previous 2 years 

(2021 loss of $482 and 2020 loss of $2,308).  We were able to sustain these losses 

because we had built up our bank balance over the years prior and rather than transfer 

at least a portion of that surplus to the Scholarship Fund (as has been done in the past) 

we decided to keep it in the Club in case of need due to the unknowns of the 

pandemic.  We may have to consider increasing our dues going forward.  

       

Thank-you to everyone for your kindness and support these last 4 years, I will miss  

 being a part of the executive, it is a great team, but I know I leave the Treasurer's files 

 in good hands with Jane Weber taking them on.    
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MLUWC SCHOLARSHIP FUND 
 
As many of you know, the MLUWC has given scholarships and bursaries to deserving 
women in the West Island since 1958.  Because of these scholarships and bursaries, 
many lives have been positively affected. 
 
Again, fundraising was difficult this past year due to COVID-19 restrictions. Hopefully 
this coming year will see many fundraising activities that we will all enjoy and help to 
enrich the scholarship fund. 
 
Over $12,000 was awarded this year to West Island women who are continuing their 
education. In addition to four scholarships for university studies, we support students at 
John Abbott College, Place Cartier and Centre Jeanne Sauvé Adult Education Centres. 
And we also awarded a bursary of $1000 to a student at John Abbott College in 
memory of Diana Nevins. 
 
Donating to the MLUWC Scholarship Fund can be done at any time.  Credit card 
donations are accepted online through canadahelps.org.   If you prefer, you can write a 
cheque payable to MLUWC Scholarship Fund and send it to P.O. Box 383, Pointe-
Claire, QC H9R 4P3.  Tax receipts are issued for donations of $25 and up. 
 
In accordance with our bylaws, a copy of the Scholarship Fund’s financial statement for 
the year ended May 31, 2022 is presented below.  
 
 
Gilda Martinello 
MLUWC Scholarship Fund 

 

 

 

 

 

https://www.canadahelps.org/en/dn/10093
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Montreal Lakeshore University Women’s Club 

Scholarship Fund 

Financial Statement 

          

   As at    As at  

  May 31, 2022  May 31, 2021 

BALANCE SHEET     

     

Bank Account    $          23,342.00    $          21,819.45  

Investment Account at cost   $        182,946.49    $        171,401.58  
Market value at May 31, 2022 = $210,537 (May 2021 
$209,735)    

Accounts Receivable   $                      -      $                      -    

TOTAL ASSETS   $        206,288.49    $        193,221.03  

     

     

Scholarship Fund Balance   $        206,288.49    $        193,221.03  

     

TOTAL LIABILITIES AND EQUITY   $        206,288.49    $        193,221.03  

     

INCOME STATEMENT     

     

REVENUE:     

General Donations  (receipted)   $            3,855.78    $            6,635.43  

Canada Helps Donations   $            6,399.80    $            4,150.00  

Other Contributions  (not receipted)   $            2,585.00    $            6,275.01  

Fall fundraiser tickets      

Spring fundraiser tickets (receipted)   $               875.00    $            2,500.00  

Christmas raffle     

Other fundraising activities     

Investment income    $          14,029.12    $            1,780.32  

TOTAL REVENUE   $          27,744.70    $          21,340.76  

     

EXPENSES:     

Donations     

Scholarships paid    $          11,400.00    $          12,800.00  

Fall Fundraiser Expense     

Spring Fundraiser Expense   $               258.94    $               200.00  

Supplies, services and gifts   $                 78.48    $                 57.38  

Post Office box rental   $               137.97    $               137.97  
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Bank charges and investment fees   $            2,801.85    $               406.64  

TOTAL EXPENSES   $          14,677.24    $          13,601.99  

     

EXCESS OF REVENUES OVER EXPENDITURES   $          13,067.46    $            7,738.77  

     

Scholarship Fund, Beginning of Period   $        193,221.03    $        185,482.26  

     

Scholarship Fund, End of Period   $        206,288.49    $        193,221.03  

 

 

FUNDRAISING COMMITTEE 

 

The Montreal Lakeshore University Women’s Club (MLUWC) encourages education and life-long 

learning by awarding scholarships and bursaries to qualified and deserving West Island women. To 

this end, our Fundraising Committee met last month to discuss possible fundraising events to meet 

the 2022-2023 Scholarship Fund objective of $11,800.00. 

As COVID restrictions have now been lifted (with caution), plans are underway to conduct two 

smaller “in person” fundraisers, one this fall and the other in the spring. Mini fundraising activities 

throughout the year will also occur. Details will follow once they have been finalized. 

Given the success of last year’s Scholarship Fundraising Drive, another drive will be conducted 

this season, commencing in September 2022 and will continue until March 2023. Many of our 

members were very supportive and donated to the Fund often in honour of someone special in their 

lives or instead of not being able to attend a planned event. If we could count on your support once 

again, it would be most appreciated. 

Credit card donations are accepted online through www.canadahelps.org/en/dn/10093 or by cheque 

payable to; MLUWC Scholarship Fund and sent to P.O. Box 383, Pointe-Claire, QC H9R 4P3. 

Tax receipts are issued for donations of $25 or more.  

Finally, I would like to introduce the returning members of our Fundraising Committee for 2022-2023; 

Anne Brohan, Sally Gurekian, Carole Newberry and Mary Vlahos. Thank you ladies once again for 

your dedication and support. We are, however, in need of two more members on this committee, “no 

experience required”, so if you feel so inclined, your help would be most welcome!  

 

Victoria Pinnell  

Fundraising Chair (vpinnell@gmail.com) 

 

http://www.canadahelps.org/
mailto:vpinnell@gmail.com
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SCHOLARSHIP AND BURSARY COMMITTEE 

Congratulations to  our Scholarship Recipients  

 

 

 

Amy Williams Scholarship: Qarina Multani 

 
 
Qarina Multani, recently completed a DEC in Science at John 
Abbot College. She will begin studying at McGill University in 
the Fall of 2022. To further her  passion in science and math, 
she will be pursuing a Bachelor of Science Degree with a 
major in Computer Science. 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
Diana Nevins Memorial Scholarship : Sabyah Seyam 

 
Sabyah Seyam is a Canadian-born Palestinian woman. She 

is recent graduate of John Abbott College’s Arts, Literature 

and Communication (ALC) program, having specialized in 

Literature. She is now a student in Concordia University’s 

Creative Writing program. She aspires to be a published 

poet and novelist. She primarily writes about her ethnic 

identity, love, childhood, feminism and the body. 
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Alberta Shearer Scholarship: Vanessa Soldano 

 
 
Vanessa Soldano has just completed her first year as 
a Master of Science candidate in Vision Science, with 
a specialization in Visual Impairment and 
Rehabilitation at the Université de Montréal. Her 
career goal is to become a pediatric low vision 
rehabilitation specialist, which is a professional who 
aids children with visual impairments by teaching 
strategies on how to maximize their remaining vision. 
 
 

 
           

 
 

 
Margaret Manson Scholarship: Zoha Vaseghi 
 
 
Zoha Vaseghi is a third-year law student at University 
de Montréal. Before starting law school, she studied 
political science at McGill University. During law 
school, she has been part of Pro Bono Students 
Canada, where she was able to contribute to 
facilitating access to justice. In the upcoming 2022-
2023 school year, she will be clerking for the 
Honourable J. Eric Downs at the Superior Court of 
Quebec. She hopes that during her law career she 
can help develop innovative, and creative legal 
solutions that will help individuals, organizations and 
businesses achieve their goals.   
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Bursary Recipients 

 

MLUWC awarded 16 bursaries  to students  studying in Adult Education Centers (Place 

Cartier and Centre Jeanne Sauvé). This year there were two additional bursaries awarded 

to mature students completing their studies in these centers and pursuing their education 

at the CEGEP level. 

 

 

 

 

Thank you to all our donors and supporters and the 

Fundraising Committee who make it possible for  the 

MLUWC to support these deserving students. 
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Scholarship Donation Form 

You can also make your donation online at: mluwc.com or at. canadahelps.org.       

 

 

Donation Form 

MLUWC Scholarship Fund 

Charity Registration Number 85457 5289 RR0001 

Personal donation Company donation 
For: In Memory or In Honour 

Please complete the 
following: 

In Memory/In Honour 
Honouree Name:    

I enclose my donation of $    
Notification Information: 

Please make cheque payable to MLUWC Scholarship Fund. 

Tax receipts will be issued for donations of $25.00 and more. 

Name:    

Donor Name:    
Address:       

Address:    
City/Prov. Postal Code    

City/Prov. Postal Code    

Email:    

Send to: 

MLUWC Scholarship Fund 

P.O. Box 383, Pointe-Claire, 
QC H9R 4P3 

You can also make secure online donations using your credit 
card through CanadaHelps.org.   
 
Visit mluwc.com and click on: Donate to the Scholarship Fund.   Thank you for your support! 

 

https://www.canadahelps.org/en/dn/10093
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SUMMER EVEMTS 

FUNDRAISER FOR UKRAINE IN SUPPORT OF REFUGEE FAMILIES 

Sale of cards created by Veronica Desaulniers 
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FRITZ FARM PICNIC 
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Networking  

MINI GOLF EVENT 

 

 

LUTIFORE HOSTED BY MARYSE 

 

 



 

20 
 

 

INTEREST GROUPS 

MLUWC has a variety of groups which meet to discuss interests or to participate in events.  
Covid has severely restricted the activities of some groups. Some groups have successfully 
transitioned to Zoom or hold meetings outside when weather permits 
 
Some groups are limited by space (as they meet in members’ homes).  In some cases, there is 
no room to accept new members However, members are always encouraged to start new 
interest groups.  In fact, that is how most groups are started.  If you want more information on 
starting a group, please contact Vida Guido, the MLWC interest group leader. 
 
Below is a sampling of some of our interest groups.  A complete list with interest group leaders 
will be available with our 2022-2023 program 

 
BON APPÉTIT DINING CLUB 

See Dinner Club below 
 
 

 
 

BOOK DISCUSSION  I 
 

We will be, hopefully, meeting on September 14, 1:00p.m. at Sacha’s to discuss our September 

choice- “ Lessons in Chemistry “ by  Bonnie Garmus. 

We will be in touch closer to the date to confirm our first together meeting!.  Zoom is always a 

plan B.     Enjoy the rest of the summer.     

    . 

Marg Nicoll- Griffith and Judy Kelley  
 

 
 

BOOK DISCUSSION  II 
 
. 

Book Discussion II will hold its first meeting on Thursday, September 15 at 1:00p.m. on 
Zoom.  The book to be reviewed is “The Paris Bookseller” by Kerri Maher and our 
reviewer is Marilyn Flaherty.  The Paris Bookseller tells the story of the bookshop, 
Shakespeare and Company, and its efforts to publish James Joyce's controversial book 
Ulysses in the 1920’s. 

 
Susan Pick Vadivel 
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COFFEE TIME 

WEEKLY COFFEE TIME 
 
If you want to laugh, learn something new, get to know some of the members better, join us 
for the MLUWC weekly Coffee Break on Wednesdays at 10:30am. This year the format 
will be mixed: we will sometimes meet in person and 
sometimes be on Zoom. 
No registration required. Come as you are with your 
favorite beverage!  
As in the past we will have a different theme each 
week. You can participate in the theme or not. The idea is 
to have a starting point for our exchanges.  
Be sure to check the weekly email announcing the theme 
of the week and the location of the meeting. 
 
Hope to see many of you there! 
 

Nancy Acemian, Coffee Time Coordinator and MC 

DINNER CLUB 
 
 
Bon Appétit and Exploring World Cultures will combine to form a new  
Interest Group - “DINNER CLUB” 
 
DINNER CLUB is a dynamic group of MLUWC members, who enjoy good company, laughter 
and the sharing of different cuisines from restaurants in and around the West Island. We meet 
the fourth Thursday of the month at 6:30 pm for the dinners and 12:00 pm for the luncheons. 
Each outing requires two ladies to organize. They inform the participants of the date, time and 
location of that month’s restaurant and request confirmation of their presence. They 
also call and reserve the restaurant, arrange preferred seating, method of 
payment and review menu. An online sign-up for all interest groups will be forwarded to 
the membership shortly. “Dinner Club” has no limit as to the number of 
participants, so please feel free to join this dynamic group. 
Now that the government COVID restrictions have been lifted, we are planning our first      
“dinner out” as below: 
 
For September only, our dinner will be on the 5th Thursday of the month. 
DATE:  September 29, 2022 
TIME:  6:30p.m. 
LOCATION: Sahib Restaurant, 225B Boul. Hymus, Pointe Claire, QC H9R 1G4 
Once Interest groups are compiled an email will be forwarded with details. 
 
Group leaders: Victoria Pinnell (vpinnell@gmail.com), Linda Sestock 
(LSestock@royallepage.ca), Sally Gurekian (shgmontreal@gmail.com)  
 

mailto:vpinnell@gmail.com
mailto:shgmontreal@gmail.com
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EVENING BOOK DISCUSSION I 

 

Evening Book Club 1 will have their first meeting on September 6, 7:30p.m. at the home of 

Helen Findlay. Hopefully the weather will cooperate and we will be able to have an "in person" 

outdoor meeting, as we did last June to conclude our season. 

Our book selection is “Truth Be Told” by Beverley McLachlin, former Chief Justice of the 

Supreme Court, as she gives us a look at her life on and off the bench. 

Our group is open to 2 or 3 new members, so if anyone is interested in joining, please contact 

me. We meet the first Tuesday evening of the month and share our opinions of various books in 

an informal way. 

 

Linda Ricketts 

 

EVENING BOOK DISCUSSION II 

 
The group club will meet on Tuesday September 20 at 7:00p.m. It’s undetermined yet 
weather we will attend on Zoom or in person this month. This will be our first meeting 
back after our break for the summer. The read for September is “Not a Happy Family”  
Author -Shari Lapena”. 
Presently we are 5 members, and we are inviting for more members to join us.  
 
 
Luhan Wahbeh 

 

 

EXPLORING WORLD CULTURES 
 

See Dinner Club above 
 
 
 

FRENCH CONVERSATION 

 
French Conversation will meet Friday, September 16 from 9:30a.m. - 11:30a.m. We meet 
outside at a coffee shop and the group leader will let members know by email which outdoor 
West Island Cafe. 

 
Janet Anderson 
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KNIT & CHAT GROUP 

 
We meet at each other's home every last Saturday of the month from 1:30p.m to 
approximately 4:30p.m.  We enjoy the knitting and the chatting. This gives us the 
opportunity to share our stories and become not only a group of knitters but also a 
group of friends. We end our session with some delicious and yummy cake or 
cookies with either coffee or tea. Our group is full but if someone wishes to join, she can  
as a spare. 
 
Tina Tessari 
 
 

MYSTERY BOOK CLUB 

Our first meeting of the year will be on September 7, 1:00p.m. and Ina Lessard will be reviewing 

“The Violin Conspiracy” by Brendan Slocumb.  It is the story of a talented violinist whose 

Stradivarius violin is stolen on the eve of the renowned and cutthroat Tchaikovsky Competition – 

the Olympics of classical music.  In its place is a ransom note for $5 million 

 

Gilda Martinello 

NETWORKING GROUP 
 

 
 
The MLUWC Networking Group will be meeting in person on Wednesday. September 21, 
7:00p.m.at Studio 77 
Check our website for how to confirm your attendance and to learn about our guest speaker. 

 
 
Linda Sestock 



 

24 
 

OUTDOOR PICKLE BALL 
Never heard of pickle ball? Never tried pickle ball? Don’t worry we are all beginners and are not 

competitive at all. Not yet anyways. We spend to much time 

laughing at ourselves.  

We meet on Fridays at 9:30a.m. at Drummond Park as long 

as there are enough people. An email is sent out every 

Thursday asking those who want to play that week to 

respond. If you want to be on the list of people who get the 

email, please send me an email at nacemian37@gmail.com. 

If you don’t have a racquet, don’t worry. Many of us have 2. 

Just let me know in your email to be added to the list so we can make sure we have enough 

racquets.  

We will continue playing as long as the weather allows us to play outdoors. 

 

Nancy Acemian 

 
ARMCHAIR TRAVEL GROUP 

Armchair travel for September will go back into the archives and I will give a 
presentation on "Our Asian Adventure" from 2005.  Much has changed but the history 
and scenery  of the Orient  remain the same. 
 
Please join us on Zoom on Tuesday, September 27 at 7:00p.m. for business and chat. 
Then at  7:30p.m. the presentation begins!  Zoom link will be sent a few days before. 
 
Joyce Schaaf 
 
 
 

 
 
For information regarding Senior Discovery Tours please contact Joyce Schaaf 

mailto:nacemian37@gmail.com
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Thank you 

I would like to thank MLUWC members for their expressions of sympathy on the recent death of 

my father, Thomas Cowell. I received many beautiful cards, letters, emails, and phone calls. 

Please know that I felt comforted and supported during this difficult time, and I am deeply 

grateful for all of you who took the time to write, call or attend my father’s Celebration of Life 

service. 

Sincerely, 

Jane Cowell 

 

 

 

 

Short-term Volunteer Opportunity 

As some of you may be aware, I volunteer Friday mornings at Villa Beaurepaire in Beaconsfield, 

serving breakfast and cleaning up from 8:15 to 11:15 a.m. I have been doing this for three years 

and I absolutely love it! The residents are delightful, as is my partner, and once the residents 

have been served, I am entitled to a free breakfast! 

I am looking for someone to replace me while I am on vacation in September. If you think this 

opportunity might interest you, please do not hesitate to contact me at 514-250-9527. 

Jane Cowell 

 

. 
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.  

We extend condolences to Hildburg Schleiermacher whose son, Peter, passed 

away in Calgary on August 19, 2022. 

 

 

 



 

27 
 

 
 

 

 

COMMISSIONER OF OATHS 
Do you know the role of a Commissioner of Oaths? 
It is an individual who is empowered to certify the oath or “solemn  
affirmation” of a person upon documents such as diplomas, birth  
certificates and other records.  
If you need this service, please contact Victoria Pinnell (vpinnell@gmail.com),  
or call Jennifer Ferguson (514-697-7663 between 9am and 5pm 
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Please go to www.facebook.com/MLUWC 

We have over 500 likes and over 600 followers! Remember to like our page and share it with 
your friends! 

Many of our new members mention Facebook when asked how they heard about the MLUWC 

We’re also on Instagram   

    AIR CANADA AEROPLAN PROGRAM 

Back in 2012 MLUWC got an Aeroplan number that would give the opportunity to our 

members to donate their Aeroplan points if they so wished. The minimum donation is 1000 

points. Until this year we had accumulated 57,846 points.  

 
Please contact either Connie Ellis or Mary Vlahos for more information. 
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Advertising space available 

Please contact: mluwc.newsletter3@gmail.com 

  

mailto:mluwc.newsletter3@gmail.com
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Monday  

 

 

Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

    

 

1 2 

Pickle Ball 
9:30a.m 

3 

       

4 5 

 

6 

Evening Book 
Club I 7:30 

p.m. 

 

                     7 

Coffee time 

10:30 a.m. 

Mystery Book Club 

1:00p.m. 

Zoom  

8 

 

                       9 

        Pickle Ball 

       9:30a.m.  

10 

            Annual General 
Meeting 

7p.m. 

   Cedar Park  Church 

   

11 12 

.  

                  13 

  

14 

Coffee time 
10:30a.m. 

Book Club I 1p.m 

 

. 

15 

Book Club II 

1:00p.m. 

16 

Pickle Ball 

9:30a.m 

 

French 

Conversation 

9:30a.m.  

17 

       
18 19 

  

 

20 

Evening Book 
Club II 

7:00p.m 

(TBA). 

21 

Coffee Time 

                   10:30a.m. 

 

Networking 7:00p.m 

Studio 77               . 

22 

. 

23 

Pickle Ball 

9:30a.m 

 

24 

Knit and 
Chat 

1:30p.m. 

       
25 26 

 

27 

Travel Group 

7:00p.m. 

Zoom 

 

28 

. 

 

 

29 

. 

 

Dinner Club 

6:30p.m 
Sahib. 

30 

Pickle Ball 

9:30a.m 

 

        

September 
 

 

2022 
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If  you would like to contact someone mentioned in the newsletter but you don’t have their email 

address, please send a message to the email above and I will forward it. 

Proofreaders:  Janet Ankcorn and Gilda Martinello (Many thanks) 

October Newsletter: September 16 

 
 
 

Hope you had a great summer. 
Looking forward to an exciting new season with MLUWC 

 
 
 

 


